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As part of the NSW Government's plan to rebuild essential services, a project is underway to rebuild 
Wardell Public School after it was extensively damaged by floods in 2022. The new flood resilient 
school building and landscaping was completed in September 2024. 

Summer holiday works 

To complete the school project, we will be remediating the playground area and installing new play 
equipment on the school grounds during the upcoming school holidays. 

This work will include preparation of the playground and installation of the new play equipment, 
rubber soft fall, and steel posts that will support a shade sail over the new play space. 

Turf will also be repaired, and the area made ready for Wardell Public School students for their first 
day of school. 

We expect the shade sail to be fully installed as soon as it is delivered in February. We will keep the 
school updated as the delivery timeframe approaches. 

Working Hours 

Standard working hours are 8am to 6pm on weekdays and 8am to 1pm on Saturdays. 

More information 

If you have any queries or concerns about this project, you can contact School Infrastructure during 
business hours on 1300 482 651. In an emergency, call triple zero (000). 

School Infrastructure will be closed from 5pm Friday 21 December 2024 to 9am Monday 6 January 
2025, inclusive, in line with the NSW Government shut down period. During this time, if there is an 
urgent issue, please contact the site manager listed on the construction site entry. In an 
emergency, please call triple zero (000). 
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